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Meeting Summary

Lower Columbia Solutions Group

Tuesday February 1, 2005, 1:00 pm—3:00 pm

I.  Welcome and Introductions
Greg Wolf, Executive Director of the National Policy Consensus Center (NPCC), opened the meeting.  He stated the objectives of the meeting and welcomed the new members of the Lower Columbia Solutions Group.  Mike DeSimone will be representing Pacific County, and Louise Solliday is with the Oregon Governor’s Office.  Jaime Pinkham with the Inter Tribal Fish Commission was present.  The Inter Tribal Fish Commission will confirm later this month regarding membership with the LCSG.  Clatsop County Commission is determining its appointment for membership on the committee in March.

Greg Wolf asked the group to approve the meeting minutes from the November LCSG meeting.  Changes were made to reflect the correct information from the previous meeting.

II.  Benson Beach Project

Paul Tschirky and Chuck Gale with Pacific International Engineering presented information to the group about restoration of sand to the Washington coast littoral area at the mouth of the Columbia.  The project is focused on long-term restoration of the littoral system, not only beach nourishment.  The small-scale project will become a larger scale demonstration project.  In FY ‘05 they will continue baseline studies and permitting. In FY ‘06 the demonstration project will be conducted and monitored.  There was a question raised about possible issues of pumping sand on the beach during the tourist season.

III.  Nearshore Beneficial Use Project Status Report

Steve Greenwood, project staff, updated the group on the progress of this project.  The project is on schedule for a limited demonstration project in 2005.  The Port of Astoria has committed to sponsor the project through the permitting process.  DLCD is continuing to fund the permit application work.  OSU – Institute for Natural Resources has developed an accurate method for monitoring bottom impacts of enhanced dumping.  The project is still trying to raise funds for the scientific monitoring activities.  Steve noted that a revised and simplified version of the Declaration of Cooperation has been prepared for signature.

IV.  Science/Policy Workshop

Susan Brody informed the group about the upcoming workshop scheduled for May 2-3, 2005 at Portland State University.  OSU – Institute of Natural Resources is inviting the authors of several white papers to present their findings on Day 1 of the workshop.  Susan asked the membership if there is interest in the LCSG sponsoring Day 2 of the workshop.  Day 2 would be a chance for scientists and members of the LCSG, Government Liaisons, Interested Parties and policy-makers to discuss the issues of interest to the group.  Scientists would present information and issues from Day 1 of the workshop.  The LCSG agreed to host Day 2 of the workshop and to hold the date on their calendar.

V.  Finalize and Sign the Charter Document

LCSG members in attendance signed the charter document.  It was discussed that Peter Huhtala is no longer with the Columbia Riverkeeper and he will now represent the Pacific Marine Conservation Council as a member of the LCSG.  Louise Solliday in the Oregon Governor’s Office will work with Susan Brody to identify a representative from the Washington Governor’s Office to serve as a member of the LCSG.  Susan Brody and Bill Blosser will continue working to identify state and federal representatives to serve as Government Liaisons.

V.  Funding and Priority Activities for 2005.

Greg Wolf announced that the Columbia River Channel Coalition has agreed to assist in funding the general operation of the LCSG for three years.  We will continue to look for additional operation funds and project support.

Susan Brody asked the group to review the Draft LCSG 2005 Work Program Priorities.  Members of the group signed off on the priorities, but asked that Corps least cost policy be given a higher priority.  They felt that it is important to continue to examine Corps least cost policy issues and to gain regional consensus if needed on changes to the policy.  The group also discussed the importance of a collaborative scientific/technical study of sediment toxics in the Columbia River.  Susan agreed to revise the priorities document and prepare a LCSG budget to support the work program for discussion at the next meeting.

VI.  Next Steps

The near term priority of the group is to submit Congressional appropriation requests for funding of projects of interest to the LCSG.  Nonfederal members of the LCSG will submit a letter of request to the Congressional Delegation.  Susan Brody and Greg Wolf will follow up with Congressional Staff.

Attendees:
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